

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1J, MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON
Board of Education Charter School and Alternative Programs Committee Meeting
the Arthur Academy extension request to the full board.

Kairos School

Director Lowery noted that there were multiple decisions that need to be made in addition to the renewal request, which are whether to grant a ten year renewal instead of a five year, whether or not to increase their pass through funds to 95%, and to increase their enrollment. Korrina Wolff shared an overview of the staff report provided which estimated the cost to the district to sponsor charter schools. She noted that there are other local districts that pass-through more than 80%, with a range of 80%-100%, including Scappoose, Reynolds, and Salem-Kaiser, with the national average being 97%. She added that Special Education funding is a separate funding stream and is not included in the analysis. There was a question about the ethics around keeping any of the money that is provided by the state for students who attend charter schools. Director Kohnstamm shared that the district is providing the opportunity at any time for those students at any time. It was noted that by increasing the percentage, equity funds are not affected.

February 202020

Director Kohnstamm moved to bring a resolution to the full board to increase the pass-through funds to Charter Schools. There was discussion regarding percentage options options. Director Scott shared that he still had unanswered questions, and Directors Lowery and Kohnstamm voted to move the topic to the full board for discussion.

There was discussion regarding the request for a ten year renewal. Director Kohnstamm put forth a recommendation for a ten year renewal. Director Bailey stated he is in favor of a five year, because the limited long term academic data. Ms. Wolff noted that even if the renewal is renewed for ten years, that either party can request a full renewal at anytime. Ms. O'Neal noted that there is annual academic review and two years of poor performance, a school is put on a support plan. The committee moved to recommend to the full board a renewal for ten years.

The committee recommended to the full board the request to increase their enrollment to 255.

The committee recommendation to the full board is to grant the request to renew.

Portland Village School

O'Neil shared a brief overview of the Portland Village Schools extension request. The committee recommended to the full board the request to renew at ten years.